Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
Monthly Board Meeting
 June 12, 2024

Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Wednesday, June 12, 2024 at the front clubhouse. James Irvine opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was taken by James.  The board members present were James Irvine-President, Curtis Delong-Vice President, Jo Ellen Hall-Secretary, Georgia Moffat-Treasurer, Roger Hebert-Director, and Denise Koplar-Director.

Approval of Minutes:
Jo Ellen read the minutes from the Town Meeting that was held on May 8, 2024.  A motion was made by Georgia to accept the minutes as read, second for approval by Curtis.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Financial Report:
Treasurer, Georgia read Financial Report for May 2024.  All account balances were read. The total was $14,551.97.   A motion was made by Roger to accept the Financial Report as read, second for approval by Curtis.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
Georgia read the activity minutes from the June activity meeting.  A motion was made by Jo Ellen to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Roger.  All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business: 
· James announced resignation of Kim Sibole as Director from the Board of Directors.
· James announced that new Security Company will not start until July 1, 2024.  Police are on alert.
· James noted that Gazebos have not been painted yet as the painters lost the contract before completion of painting,
· Re-furbished HOA computer final cost was $152.27.
·  There will not be Food distribution at the Conway Baptist church June, July, and August due to extreme heat issues and non-deliveries from Second Harvest Food Bank.  
· Discussed cancellation of July HOA Boad Meeting due to illness issues with Board members.  A motion was made by Curtis to extend next meeting date to August 14, 2024, second for approval by Georgia.  All in favor, motion carried. 

· Meeting was opened for Questions from the floor:
1.  Can 2 cars go through the new gate at the same time going in different directions?  Yes. Should be able to pass when area is completed.
2. Key fob for resident’s new car will not work on new gate at the back.  How to access park if that happens?  Keep checking with Management to get results with key codes for gates.
3. When will back Pool bathrooms be finished for resident use?  Completion time unknown at this point.  James will discuss with Management at their next meeting.
4. Who is responsible for cleaning tables and chairs in the pool area?  Residents are having to clean up the area before they feel comfortable using the facilities.   Attendants are not taking care of the pool area.   Also  non-residents have been seen using the resident pool area without permission.  James will discuss with Management team at their next meeting.  
5. Resident mentioned that an old tin roof is laying in a neighbor’s yard that has not been removed yet.   James will mention to Management at their next meeting.



A motion was made by Curtis to adjourn the meeting, second for approval by Georgia.  All in favor, motion carried.   Meeting adjourned at 6:38 PM.

Next meeting will be August 14 2024 at 6:00 PM
